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t is very encouraging to see that business has shown a steep

rebound in the past few months after SARS was finally away
from us. For the outbound industry, although tour fares are
still relatively low, the total amount of levy has almost reached
the pre-SARS level and the increase in outbound travellers is
very remarkable, indicating that a recovery is within sight. That
tour fares are low is probably due to promotional discounts
offered by members. Members are strongly advised to keep
their service quality irrespective of the tour fares.

Despite a much quicker recovery in inbound travel, it is
mainly driven by the China market. Such markets as Europe,
the United States and Japan are still slowly climbing out of the
doldrums. The recent surge in mainland visitors is attributable
partly to individual visitors and partly to group visitors. | would
like to remind members that when receiving inbound tour groups,
they must confirm the hotel rooms, sign contracts with main-
land tour operators, ensure good tourist guide service and take
measures to prevent SARS.

The Council recently held an IATA agents meeting to study whether
the Industry Trust Fund should be retained. Although the participating
members expressed plenty of conflicting views at the meeting, | think
they did so only for the benefits of the industry. As revealed by the
Confucian teaching that “the gentleman seeks harmonious agreement
with others without being an echo,” it is nothing unusual to have differ-
ent opinions; but what is crucial is to maintain harmonious relation-
ships with others. We will continue discussions with the airlines so that
the Fund could be retained and the burden on members relieved at
the same time.

This year’s Annual General Meeting is scheduled for 12
November 2003 at the Hotel Inter-Continental Hong Kong to
elect four directors to take the offices of Mr Warren Tong, Ms
Gianna Wong, Mr Sunny Wong and Mr Freddy Yip. | would like
to urge members, just like every year, to attend the AGM and
elect their own representatives. This time, however, | would also
like to urge those learned members to stand for election, for
this is a time of opportunities and challenges, and the industry
very much needs to pool the wisdom of all of us.

SARS may strike again even if it has disappeared by now.
We have been in close contact with the Health Department,
the Immigration Department, etc to formulate various preven-
tive measures. We urge members to be cooperative in imple-
menting these measures because if any epidemic were to oc-
cur again, the entire industry would have no way to escape. [Ji€
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